Dear all
There is no shortage of time as we continue to make our way westwards. Progress appears slow but that is just a measure of the vast distances down here relatively. We may get to Shaw rock before bedtime tonight, and the South Georgia sometime tomorrow morning. We have crossed the Polar Convergence today which has given us fog as the warmer air moves over the colder sea. That means we see less wild life but there is not much in the way of birds 'so far from land. Dolphins have been spotted briefly.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We are all well however and we are enjoying each other’s company and the good food. We are also learning a lot from the lectures about the history, wildlife and photography.
I hope you are all well too and look forward to hearing from you individually if you feel so inclined. News from home is always interesting and anecdotes are warming.
Lots of love
Ruth

